MINUTES
WHPS P&C, 17 June 2019

David Scotter, Natalie Cook, Toni-Lee Waller, Melissa Bemrose, Cathy
Butler, Paul Hardy, Fiona Simmat, Ditte Larsent, Priscilla Wright, Jo

ATTENDEES Golding-Lowe, Yvette Dee, Belinda Lind, Julie Harrison, Matt Sakau, Kate
Van De Wall, Tina Doyle, Jen Hill, Julie Hannah, Simon Sakovits, Adam
Baker, Therese Preston

Apologies: Suzy Paul

1. Welcome / Open
2. Previous Minutes

a. Business Arising
3. Reports

a. Fundraising

N b. Canteen

c. Uniform

d. Band

e. Principal

4. Other business

1. WELCOME NATALIE COOK

e Meeting opened at 19.00
e New P&C welcome

2. PREVIOUS MINUTES & BUSINESS

ARISING NATALIE COOK

e Review of previous minutes and acceptance by all.



3. FUNDRAISING FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE

Rotary Raffle — final amount raised $7,774.00

Colour Run — 15/08/2012

K-2 will be on Big Oval

3-6 will be whole school

Obstacle course to be set up

Company organizes prizes

Rebel vouchers to be used for obstacles and further prizes

VVVVY?®

e Fundraising have requested another room for storing of gifts or some shelving — DS to
confirm a space he has in mind.

o Fathers Day breakfast under way, tickets to be pre-booked

e Nat and Fiona attended Brookvale McDonalds who are keen to donate prizes to the
school, might be good use for the Trivia Night

e Disco preparation underway, working out a package deal that includes the ticket, drink,
food etc

4. CANTEEN SHERENE LAGASSE

¢ No cookbook this year, too much time and work is required.

e Sherene was invited to talk at Sustainable Solutions workshop for NB council

e Finance concerns, canteen has been running at a negative, open for cost saving ideas —
further discussions to be had

5. BAND NATALIE COOK

¢ No notes from Band

4. UNIFORM
e Uniform Shop made a $15,000 donation to the P&C



6. PRINCIPAL REPORT DAVID SCOTTER

Training Band played at Pittwater High School — Great Job!

Students attended Multicultural public speaking competition

Dance Groups both did well at eisteddfods with Junior Dance placing 1s!!

Shakespeare Drama Group at Lakemba did amazing

Year 5 Ballroom dancing program going well

Senior Choir to sing at the opera house

Fisher Road Students have been attending on Fridays and all the students are loving it

PSSA teams all going well, apart from some minor injuries.

Year 5 & 6 are off to the school camps

Year 1 attended Vaucluse House and loved it!

Kindy attended Botanical Gardens

Year 3 & 4 are heading to the rocks

Sports leaders have been invited to watch the wheelchair rugby

Superhoot morning tea happening last week of term

NAPLAN online went well

GOTIT program for K-2 is underway.

Reports are to be emailed out, Priscilla will do a test email to all parents and send a

message out to the parents

¢ Quote for Curtains have come in $3,500 from a Kindy & Year 1 parent / Band to
contribute?

e Solar Report, results are going will — DS to keep monitoring

7. TRESURER REPORT

$15,000 received from Uniform Shop

Band sitting at a health $35,000 — DS to approach Anthony about a donation to the school
Thanks to Ditte who has moved us over from MYOB to XERO

Canteen running at a loss, need to look at solutions.

3. OTHER BUSINESS

e GOT IT health team attended and will be doing a Parent Information Night in Term 3.
e Derek came along to the meeting and will be sending a letter to NC Council in relation to
making the car park across the road 1 hour only.

Meeting closed at 8.31pm

Next meeting is the 29 July 2019






